
 

 

UPDATE on obligations to be observed by employers and employees in connection with the high-alert mode initiated in relation  to the COVID-19 epidemic 
 Additional security measures have been imposed in Moscow in connection with the COVID-19 epidemic  On 14 March 2020, the Mayor of Moscow issued Decree No. 20-УM specifying additional measures to be taken by companies and individuals in relation to the COVID-19 epidemic. These measures include  

- a requirement to self-isolate for a period of 14 days or another period prescribed by a medical officer, not only for individuals who have returned from countries severely affected by coronavirus or have received an order on isolation from medical officers, but also for individuals who live with the above individuals; and 
- a requirement for employers not to allow those employees who must self-isolate, and those employees who received an order on isolation from medical officers, to enter the premises of the companies where they work. The list of countries considered severely affected by coronavirus has been updated today. As of today all countries except for CIS countries are considered severely affected by coronavirus. We will keep you further updated on this matter. 
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